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SUBJECT: Update on Wheatland Community Pool Project 
 
PREPARED BY:   Jim Goodwin 
 
 
Recommendation 
 

Receive update and provide comments on planning effort for Wheatland Community Pool Project.  
No action required. 
 
Background/Discussion 
 
On October 27, 2020 the City Council approved a contract with Melton Design Group (MDG) for 
assistance with park design projects and grant applications, including the proposed Wheatland 
Community Pool.   
 
With assistance from MGD, four outreach meetings have been held (both live and via Zoom) to 
receive input from residents about the project.  In addition, presentations have been made to both 
the Wheatland School District and the Wheatland Union High School District boards.  Based on 
the input received, a conceptual design has been developed.  Greg Melton will be present in the 
meeting to discuss the conceptual design and receive your feedback. 
 
A final report including the preliminary design, construction cost estimates, and estimates of 
operational cost and cost recovery will be presented at the July 13 City Council meeting.  If the 
City Council directs further action at that meeting, staff will proceed with completion of a $3 million 
Prop 68 grant application to the California Department of Parks and Recreation to be submitted 
in November. 
 

 


